OFFICE OF THE DEAN

THE UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS

SCHOOL OF EDUCATION
LAWRENCE

December 10, 1937

Dr. Forrest C. Allen

Head, Department of Physical Education
University of Kansas

My dear Dr. Allen:

I note with very genuine satisfaction that the Admin-
i strative Committee of the Graduate School has approved

course 174, Tests and Measurements in Physical Education,
for graduate credit.

It is my earnest -hoiae that this will be but the beginning
of an intensive development of your department in the
direction of graduate recognition.

I am satisfied that we can in the very near future offer

a program that will be as sound and stimulating as that

of any of the other schools in the Mississippi Valley.

I am wondering whether it might not be wise in this con-
nection to establish some sort of relationship between

the Departments of Physiology and possibly Anatomy and your
own department; that is, to develop a relationship that
shall be functional to the end that the activities of the
departments mentioned shall supplement each other and
enable your people to operate with maximum efficiency and

minimmm waste of time. I shall be glad to talk this over
with you at your convenience.

Again congratulating you and your group on your achieve-
ment, I beg to remain,

Sincerely yours, / : /
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